
 
Timpte, Inc 

1827 Industrial Drive 

David City, NE 68632 

(402) 367-3056 

Fax: (402) 367-4340 

   
        100 Timpte Parkway 

PO Box 347 
David City, NE 68632 
 

Important Safety Recall Notice 
 
 
Dear Timpte Customer 
Customer Address 
City, State, Zip Code 
 
This notice is sent to You in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and 
Motor Vehicle Safety Act 
 
RE: Safety Recall #21V-883, ZF Wabco ABS System Electronic Control Unit (ECU) 
Failure 
 
Timpte has decided that a defect, which relates motor vehicle safety, exist in certain ZF 
Wabco ABS System ECU for Your trailer. This notice is to inform You that on November 
15, 2021, Timpte notified NHTSA that it would institute a recall for trailers equipped with 
suspect ABS System ECUs manufactured between May 17, 2021, and November 2, 
2021, for those units where the potential issues may occur.  
 
The ECU units were assembled with fasteners that may have been improperly tightened. 
The mis-assembly could cause the vehicle brakes to seize unexpectantly during normal 
operations, increasing the risk of crash. 
 
Please contact Timpte Warranty, upon receipt of this letter, at (402)367-3056. Timpte 
Warranty Personnel will assist with locating and scheduling Your trailer into the nearest 
repair facility to address the problem. This repair will be performed at no cost to You, 
Our Customer. 
 
You will be asked to transport Your trailer to the selected repair facility for this recall. 
Parts correcting the defect will be available at the repair facility. The Repair facility will 
replace the suspect ECU at a rate of 2 hours to correct the defect. 
 
Prior to reporting to the Repair Facility for the repair, please take care to monitor Your 
tractor-trailer combination performance for any indication of normal operating conditions 
and vehicle performance. In this event, contact Timpte Warranty immediately. 
 
If You have sold the vehicle noted in this Recall Notice, pleased forward the contact 
information for the new owner to Timpte, Inc. 
 

 
 
 



 
Timpte, Inc 

1827 Industrial Drive 

David City, NE 68632 

(402) 367-3056 

Fax: (402) 367-4340 

 
Timpte, Inc. 
100 Timpte Parkway 
PO Box 347 
David City, NE  68632 
(402)367-3056 
 
 
If You are the Lessor of the trailer VIN listed, please forward a copy of this notice within 
ten (10) days to comply with federal Regulations.  
 
If You have already paid to have Your trailer repaired for this condition, you may be 
eligible for reimbursement of the charges You paid for the replacement ECU. To learn 
more about what You need to do to obtain reimbursement, contact Timpte Warranty at 
(402)367-3056. Timpte will provide the instructions for reimbursement purposes. 
 
If, after attempting to have Your vehicle repaired, you believe you have not been able to 
have Your vehicle remedied without charge and within a reasonable amount of time, you 
may submit a complaint to the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E., Washington, DC, 20590 or call toll free 
Vehicle safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); or go to 
http://www.safercar.gov. 
 
We apologize for any inconvenience this safety recall may cause, but safety is Our first 
concern. 

 
Sincerely, 
Timpte, Inc. 

 
 

 

  
     

 


